CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting  held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 25th November 2015.
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, T.Holmes, B.Hill, I.Swales, B.Overington, P.Daly, T.Onions, D.Johnson, I.Sercombe, S.Arlin, I.Hamilton
Apologies: G.Cook, M.Neave
Matters Arising 
Minutes of recent Charity and Futures Sub-Committee issued and to be discussed this evening. (Due to time constraints, these will be held over until the next meeting)
Debt recovery underway for Northway FC. Players are now in the process of being contacted by the GFA. 
Mentor request received from FC Lakeside. Dianne Johnson has been assigned and will work with them, no other apparent admin issues reported. 

Email sent to all clubs to encourage them to support the Charity Game. 

Email discussion between the League Secretary and FC Barometrics in regards to the disciplinary issues. FC Barometrics took immediate actions following an internal club meeting. 
Registration numbers for County Cup games will now be covered by our Registration Secretary. 
Registration Secretary to investigate a Kings fixture whereby it is still only showing 10 players and chase an outstanding registration form. This has now been resolved.
Action on League Secretary to contact the GFA in regards to flexibility in kick-off times in the County Cup, especially when we are using a shared pitch facility with different games scheduled to kick-off at different times.  Chris Lucker has passed this to David Neale and Roy Schafer to review.
Action on Referees Secretary to re-iterate to referees the issue of corner flags and general pitch markings. 

Just this weekend, it was reported that there were no corner flags at ASA as evidently they are locked in a cupboard and the key has been lost. This game should not have been played without corner flags as they are a requirement under the laws of the game. 

League Secretary Report 
Southside Star Divison 4 side withdrawal ratified.
Problems with lack of corner flags, damage nets at ASA. Action on League Secretary to contact ASA.
Prestbury Rovers playing at home venue. Prestburys’ groundsman appeared to take it on himself to call a game off and not mark the pitch for a game earlier in November. The pitch was inspected by our Referees’ Secretary who said it was in perfect condition and the game should have been played. 
Action on League Secretary to contact Prestbury for their observations and thoughts about staying at that location or moving elsewhere. 

Prestbury Rovers abusive call to John H. This came on a Saturday morning from a non officer of the club in relation to travelling to a game at Malvern Vale. Prestbury Rovers had apologised and reminded folks at the club that only the club Secretary can speak to officers of the League. John was content with this, but this will be kept on file. Action on League Secretary to email Prestbury Rovers of the findings of the Committee. 
Andoversford v Cheltenham Athletic. Reports from both clubs in regards to state of changing room after the game and comments and behaviour of a hostile nature. The Committee felt both teams were equally to blame for this. Action on League Secretary to email both clubs with the findings. 
Civil Service in Division 1 disciplinary issues. These were reported in a game v Tewkesbury Town where unacceptable behaviour was demonstrated. The GFA have already dealt with the individuals. Civil Service Chairman and Secretary have also replied that they have looked internally at this. No further action will be taken, but this will be kept on file and reviewed again if the issues re-occur. 
Newlands to appear before us in regards to their comment that Referees have been appalling this season:

Newlands were represented by their Club Secretary Thomas Crick. Thomas went through his email and explained his comments and the reason for making them. 
Thomas was told the main reason we wanted to speak to him was that his marks did not reflect his comment as he was one of the highest markers on the league with an average of 83.88, whereby the league average is 81. 

Thomas was reminded to mark referees’ in accordance with the marking guidelines in the yearbook which are specified by the Football Association. 

Thomas retracted his comment as detailed above. 

League Referees Secretary took an action to monitor referee reports coming in and report back his findings. 
Fielded question from the Cirencester League how we deal with debt issues as they have some on-going problems at the moment.
GFA

Recent board meeting highlights:

Finance Director, Mr A Stone, highlighted key points in his monthly report. He noted an increase in both coach education income and site rental income, together with a reduction in administrative expenses compared to 2014. As a result, the predicted surplus for 2015 could be up to £81k. Mr D Cumner asked if plans were in place to promote membership of the Benevolent Fund and seek donations from Leagues, Clubs and Referees. CE confirmed that plans were in place to promote the Fund in mid-November.
The Board noted that online discipline management via the Whole Game portal was being rolled out across the County and all clubs were expected to have access by the end of October 2015. It was not a mandatory system and club secretaries would have the option to request a return to a paper based system.  

County Cups: The Chairman reported that the Chairman of the County Cups Committee (North), Mr D Watts, had contacted him as he felt there was now very little business for the committee to deal with. The Chairman had agreed to meet him to discuss the matter.
FA Cup Final Tickets: The Chairman outlined a discussion at FA Board that could lead to a reduction in the number of tickets being made available to County FAs. He explained that he had argued against the proposal as he felt it was important to reward hard working members of the football family. It was agreed that further work was needed to develop a clear picture of the actual end user of Gloucestershire FA supplied tickets and their role within the football family.
Roles and Responsibilities 
This needs to be reviewed and folks lined up to undertake their new roles following completion of the document at the last meeting. Action on League Secretary to pass this to the Futures sub-committee.
Charity Game Update

John H provided feedback and said it all went very well with over £500 raised. 
A vote of thanks to the 3 officials involved was recorded. League Referee Secretary has already emailed them individually. 
Rule Offences / Disciplinary
See attachment.

Tony H reported that he is still struggling to get some Referee reports sent in. Referees’s Secretary took an action to chase this with the individuals concerned. 

There was a question of whether it was worth having a CDP list. Action on Tony to investigate this. 

Tony reported that there had been a total of 471 yellow cards and 50 red cards issued against our clubs so far this season. This is a big rise on previous seasons. Tony felt it was down to reporting by the Whole Game System, whereby it is so much easier for a referee to raise a report these days in comparison to the past. 

Treasurers Report
Matt sent his apologies.
League Development  Funding.  A possible purchase of a League representative set of kit mentioned at the recent Futures Sub-Committee meeting. (Quote being obtained from Macron in-case we decide to go down this route)
IT fund from the FA – Have we got any other requirements. We have some monies unused this Financial Year but it has to be IT related and for a League Officer post. 
Referees Secretary

Report received from a referee in regards to the ill discipline witnessed during the game he refereed with Fintan. 
Report received from Fintan about issues that concerned them in regards to the referee in one of their games.  Action on League Secretary to respond to Fintan. 
A referee agreed to playing without nets at The Beeches. Both clubs also agreed to play the fixture and it was reported as being played in a good fair spirit. However the Management Committee would not really like to see a game being played without nets in the future. 
Are some Referees forgetting their fixtures? – Two recent examples, Ian S looking at fulltime emails going out as reminders to both referees and clubs. 
Ian S reported that we are in a good place referee wise at the moment with 100% coverage of games with official referees coming up in 3 out of the 4 weeks lots of fixtures from this weekend on. Ian has received some new referees to the list and some returning old ones. 

Registration Secretary

Phil reported that he had received forms incorrectly filled in. Appropriate charges would follow. 
Results Secretary

Ben reported that he had received a few incorrect texts, but he had got in touch with the clubs to enable them to send correct ones. Other than that all was going well. 
Fixtures Secretary

John reported that he had dealt with requests seeking some Saturdays off from some clubs, which he had dealt with. 
John also reported that he is seriously considering not standing for the position of Fixtures Secretary next season. League Chairman commented that it would a real shame to lose John from this position and that he should consider this carefully after his years of great work as Fixtures Secretary. 
FA Cup Ticket Application Process

This item to be handed to the Futures sub-committee. 
Any Other Business
Issues receiving communications back from questions to the Worcestershire Football Association. League Secretary to contact the WFA Chief Executive to seek a way forward. 

Next League Charity/Futures  Meeting Thursday 17th December  2015 at 7pm – Dowty Club
Next League Management Meeting Wednesday 23rd December 2015 at 7pm – Victory Club
